U.S. Department of Labor

Office of Inspector General Washington, DC 20210



January 13, 2025

MEMORANDUM FOR: LOUIS CHARLIER

Acting Chief Information Officer

FROM: LAURA B. NICOLOSI

Assistant Inspector General

Laures. Nuoles .

for Audit

SUBJECT: Audit of DOL's IT Third Party Oversight,

Project No. 23-P25-001-07-720

Please be advised the Office of Inspector General is initiating an audit with the objective of determining to what extent the Office of the Chief Information Officer effectively oversees third party systems and services. An entrance conference has been scheduled to discuss the audit's objective, scope, and methodology with you and your staff.

We plan to begin work immediately after our meeting and would appreciate your notifying appropriate agency officials of our plans.

If you have questions, please contact Stephen Fowler, Information Technology Audit Director, at (202) 693-7103 or fowler.stephen@oig.dol.gov.

cc: Rick Kryger

Deputy Chief Information Officer, Office of the Chief Information Officer

Paul Blahusch

Chief Information Security Officer, Office of the Chief Information Officer